
The Dallas County Community College District – with the governance of the DCCCD Board of Trustees – has served more than 1.5 million students since its inception 40 years ago and continues to serve a diverse and steadily increasing student population each year; and

WHEREAS, the district is the largest undergraduate institution in the state of Texas and serves more than 64,000 credit and 25,000 continuing education students each semester; DCCCD provides higher education, workforce development and economic development opportunities, and adds more than $1.5 billion annually to the Dallas-area economy; and

WHEREAS, Eastfield College – located in Mesquite and opened in 1970 – occupies 244 acres of former prairie land; is nicknamed “the Village” and boasts national championship teams in baseball and golf; offers an acclaimed interpreter training program that teaches students American Sign Language and the only auto body technology program in the district; is expanding its outreach to the community through two new campuses in Garland and Pleasant Grove; provides opportunities to learn about child development, teacher education and to receive training that prepares them for successful careers in many other fields; and

WHEREAS, the district offers educational opportunities at low tuition rates for all residents of Dallas County – from associate’s degrees to certificate programs to adult education, lifelong learning and dual credit options in high school – and whose students range in age from 17 to 90 and who come from all backgrounds and all walks of life; and

WHEREAS, all DCCCD faculty, professional support staff and administrators begin celebrating the district’s 40th anniversary during Conference Day 2006.

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Mike Anderson, Mayor of the City of Mesquite, do hereby proclaim Thursday,
February 23, 2006, as:

 “Dallas County Community College District’s 40th Anniversary Day”

in the City of Mesquite, and urge all citizens to join me in recognizing the tremendous influence the Dallas County Community College District has had on the City since opening Eastfield College.  Through its easy access to the citizens of Mesquite, it has provided for each of us an opportunity to enjoy continuing education and training, thus improving our quality of life.
PROCLAIMED this 10th day of February 2006.

